Approved For Release 2004/03/31 : CIA-RDP80M00165A082500010012-4

17-2462

26 September 1977

Mr. Stewart B. Nelson President American Oceanic Organization 1815 North Fort Myer Drive Arlington, Virginia 22209

Dear Mr. Nelson:

Admiral Turner has asked me to thank you for your letter of 15 September, and for your kind invitation for him to address the American Oceanic Organization.

While the Admiral greatly appreciates your thinking of him it is just impossible to accept. Both dates which you offer are already filled. I would like to suggest an alternate future date but regrettably the Admiral's speaking schedule is already so overloaded, it is not possible to consider any additional commitments in the foreseeable future.

Sincerely,

Herbert E. Hetu
Assistant for Public Affairs
to the Director of Central Intelligence

STAT

(EXECUTIVE REGISTRY FINE Sub-Office)